
  
Dear Friends, 
 

Christmas Greetings from India! We have so much to 
be grateful for as we reflect on this year. We thank 
the Lord for each one of you and are blessed to have 
you in our lives. God has been gracious, meeting our 
needs and helping the children grow in every way. 
We are proud to see them becoming mature 
physically, spiritually and psychologically and are 
eager to see how God has planned their future.  

God has been teaching us to trust him more and 
more as He continues to lead us towards His greater 
plan for us and COF. We believe his plans are perfect, 
and continue to move forward with the help of all 
your support and prayers. The children send their 
best wishes for a Merry Christmas and a Blessed New 
Year. WE LOVE YOU!! Thanks for being part of the 
COF family. We can't do this without you. 
 

Blessings, 

     Rosie and Anand 
 

Anand Fall Trip Report  

It was very nice to see many friends during my recent 
trip to the US. I was able to participate in person at a 
COFM Board Retreat which was very productive. We 
brainstormed and planned short and long-term 
goals. I am very much moved by the Board's 
dedication and commitment to see the kids flourish. 

It was also educational to visit a few schools during 
my time in California, including Valley Christian 
School. We sat in on a couple of classes, and it was 
fun to speak in one of the classes about Hinduism.  

The basic purpose of the trip was to reconnect with 
sponsors, plan out next steps with the Board, and 
create an awareness about the upcoming school 
project. I also enjoyed some great food, especially 
my favorite, salmon, several times. Thanks to 
everyone for their hospitality. 
 

Future School Vision  Update  

Rosie and Anand have been establishing a culture of 
excellence and growth for staff, teachers and 
students. Children are discovering who God made 
them to be, and they no longer are being squeezed 
into a mold as they had been in other nearby schools. 
But a school on the /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IƻƳŜ property cannot 
be officially registered in India.  

Additionally, local parents have inquired whether 
their children could attend the COFM school. COFM 
is a well-known part of the local community, 
including educators and business people. All seem to 
hold Anand, Rosie and COFM in high esteem.  

Because of these conditions, Rosie, Anand, and a 
team of experienced and passionate individuals are 
moving forward on a project to establish a private 
Christian school near the /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IƻƳŜ. We are 
calling it Hope Academy Vizag. 

The Hope Academy School Advisory Council has 
recently placed a down payment on 5 acres that is 
within easy walking distance (~750m) of the 
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IƻƳŜ. (See photo.) 

 

Interested in learning more about Hope Academy? 
Check out www.hopeacademyvizag.org/. Because 
you are COFM supporters, we want to make you 
aware of this exciting next step being taken. 
Financially, however, we want to urge supporters to 
make their first priority the sustainability of the 
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ IƻƳŜ. We trust that if Hope Academy is 
DƻŘΩǎ Ǿƛǎƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ƴŜȄǘ ǎǘŜǇτas we believe it isτ
he will provide the funding.  
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Changing Lives ïSandhya  

due to neglect and lack of proper care by her father 
because she was a girlΦ {ŀƴŘƘȅŀΩǎ youngest sister, 
who lives at COF now, was another disappointment 
to her father, who was hoping for a boy. The father 
abandoned the family and stayed away for years.  At 
COF, we pray for families, and God has worked 
miracles and brought joy in {ŀƴŘƘȅŀΩǎ family. 

Sandhya is a strong Christian and a prayer warrior. 
She loves reading story books and is one of our best 
students academically. 

Sandhya says "COF has made me who I am today, 
taught me how about Jesus and how to pray. I have 
seen my father change from a blunt and abusive 
person to a friendly and caring father. He is now a 
Christian and this is the result of the prayers at COF 
and the prayers of the supporters. I would like to 
become a nurse and make sure all parents take care 
of their infants and especially girls so that no one gets 
Polio like my sister." 

Praises  

¶ For our new Tata Magic vehicle, which is being 
used to transport the teachers to school. It 
protects them from rain and is much more 
comfortable than an auto rickshaw. 

 

¶ For keeping the kids healthy the entire year. 

¶ Staff members Jabez and Shanti were blessed 
with a baby girl. 

¶ Denver Janz, as he comes to teach English and 
Bible to the kids. He will be here for three 
months, and we are very happy to have him as 
our first teacher from Teach Beyond. 

¶ Kids receiving new clothes for Christmas 

¶ Curtains for girlsΩ dorm. Thank you LOPC youth! 

Prayer Requests  

¶ For Denver Janz, and a continuing wonderful 
partnership with Teach Beyond. 

¶ That the children will experience God's special 
love as we celebrate Christmas and look 
forward to the New Year 

¶ The health of Rosie's mom as she is suffering 
from psoriatic arthritis. 

¶ Newlyweds Moses and Priya, that God would 
use them in His ministry 

¶ Anand and Rosie's upcoming US trip in early 
2016 

¶ That God will provide the resources for Hope 
Academy. 
 

 

Moses and Priyaôs Wedding 

It was a joyous celebration. Thank you for praying for 
the wedding. It was beautiful. The ring bearer and 
the flower girls were our COF kids. There was a 
special wedding reception for the children. Priya 
enjoyed meeting the children and expressed her love 
for children as she has worked as an English teacher 
in an International School in Kakinada. The 
newlyweds are very happy and are so made for each 
other. This match was surely made in heaven.  

 

 

Sandhya comes from a poor 
family who are all illiterate. 
They also held a conviction 
that a mother is to be blamed 
if she gives birth to a girl, 
rather than a boy. Sandhya is 
the first born of three girls. 
One of her sisters has polio, as 
well   as   other   health  issues 


